



MEMO

Date: February 11, 2025 **Project No.:** 250023 /
To: Le Grand CSD Board of Directors
From: Garth A. Pecchenino, PE
Subject: February Board Meeting
cc:
 Spencer Supinger, PE – Merced Branch Manager

Engineer’s Report:

8a. Arsenic Treatment – We have spoken with the Fresno office of the State Water Board to push for the funding application submitted to complete the study and determine the treatment process, along with the construction cost to complete the project. No update, status still the same

8a. 123 TCP Treatment – On Hold

8a. Well 1A – 123 TCP Treatment Update – Will need another quarter of below limit results Arsenic Treatment – waiting on funding

8e. Well 1A and Well 4 Generator update: Have signed agreement and have engaged the subconsultant for the electrical design, will get timeline from Electrical consultant and provide to District.

8f. Well Site #7: Have received the Bid’s for the project and Recommend acceptance of Water Ell Drilling Inc. as the lowest bidder and award of the project to them by the Board, see letter with bid results and recommendation. We will look at the balance of the funding amount to see what improvements we can make for the well site and equipment to use the complete funding amount.

Invoices for through January have been submitted for reimbursement. December invoices to be reimbursed in the coming week.

12a. Well #7 – Continue to provide information to State board staff on project, Application deemed complete and waiting to be placed on funding list. The application has been reviewed and accepted, waiting for funding, but funding is on hold due to State Budget. No Change

12b. Lead and Copper Service Update – The report is completed, we are working on the pipe material on the customer side of the service. Part of the report is to within the next 10 years to also upgrade the customer side service pipe if it is a lead or copper pipe. The EPA is to have funding for this to provide to agencies. WE will follow this and apply for funding when the applications become available.



Noting service lines that are galvanized requires replacement. There is funding proposed to assist agency's with this task. The replacement is to be achieved over the next ten years. We will review the EPA funding and provide a report to the Board.

12c. Apartments – Still waiting on additional information for the site utilities. Was contacted that they would come to my office, but they did not show up. No Update

CV Salts Nitrate Control Program: Have established the group for Pathway B, have established the portion the total fee that the group will contribute and the portion for Le Grand CSD \$1,566.00 No update

Next steps is to complete the State forms to sign up and show that we are part of a group in the basin. Waiting on Coalition response

Upcoming Water Board Reporting –

GAP